THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NEW YORK AND NEW JERSEY
TWO MONTGOMERY STREET - 1st FLOOR
JERSEY CITY, NJ 07302

December 12, 2018

ADDENDUM NO. 1
TO PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS ON CONTRACT GWB-244.260 - GEORGE WASHINGTON
BRIDGE — MAIN SPAN UPPER LEVEL STRUCTURAL STEEL REHABILITATION
(PHASE 1I) AND APPURTENANCES

The following changes are hereby made in the Contract Documents for the subject Contract.

This communication should be physically annexed to back cover of the book and initialed by
each bidder before submitting his bid.

In case any bidder fails to conform to these instructions, his Bid will nevertheless be construed as
though this communication had been so physically annexed and initialed.

CHANGES IN THE CONTRACT BOOKLET

Page 7 - Immediately following paragraph I. in the clause entitled "Qualification
Information", insert the following new paragraph:

"J.  The bidder shall submit a complete Background Qualification
Questionnaire ("BQQ") Package, required for himself and all
subcontractors and vendors known at the time of submission of Bids,
who will be providing services under this Contract. This document and
instructions for submitting the complete BQQ to the Authority's Office
of Inspector General can be obtained at the Authority's website through
the following link:

http://www.panynj.gov/inspector-general/inspector-general-
programs.html."

Page 82 - Immediately before the fifth paragraph of the clause entitled "Assignments and
Subcontracts", insert the following new paragraph:

"For each proposed subcontractor, the Contractor shall ensure that the
Background Qualification Questionnaire ("BQQ") Package, available at
http://www.panynj.gov/inspector-general/inspector-general-programs.html is
completed."
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THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NEW YORK AND NEW JERSEY

James Starace, P.E.
Chief Engineer/Director
INITIALLED BY THE BIDDER:




